TRANSPORT & COMMUNITY 
STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE

Minutes of the SPC Committee Meeting held on 

Thursday  17th September 2020 at 11.30 a.m.
                     via Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

Present:
Cllr Sean Conlon		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr Brian Mc Kenna		Monaghan Co. Council

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:
Patricia Monahan	Director of Services -Directorate to Transportation, Community and Rural development 
Fintan Mc Phillips		Senior Executive Officer, Community Development
Gareth McMahon		A/Senior Engineer , Roads Section
Grainne O’Brien		Senior Executive Engineer, Roads Section
Gearoid McCarthy		Executive Engineer, Roads Section
Roisin Moore			Project Liaison Officer, Monaghan County Council
Bernie Bradley			Social Inclusion Development Officer, Community
Alison Condra			Administrative Officer - Roads Section
Ann Murray			Administrative Officer – Community Development
Pamela Kerr			Senior Staff Officer – Roads Section

Apologies:
Deidre Kelly			Clones Town Team - Business/ Commercial Pillar
Cllr Sean Gilliland		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr Hugh Mc Elvaney		Monaghan Co. Council
Michael Connolly		PPN- Environmental Pillar
Packie Boyle			PPN- Community Pillar
Lorraine Cunningham		PPN- Social Inclusion Pillar

The following documents were circulated to members:
· Agenda 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of meeting held on 10th January 2020
· Presentation on Blackwater Bridge – Transport
· Transport & Community Strategic Policy Committee Work Programme 2020
· County Monaghan Migrant Integration Strategy and Action Plan 2020-2023
· Presentation on Monaghan Migrant Integration Strategy 
· Presentation on N2 Major Road Schemes - Transport
· Monaghan Age Friendly Strategy 2020-2024
· Presentation on Monaghan Age Friendly Strategy

The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting and noted apologies.


1. Minutes of SPC Meeting held on 10th January, 2020
On the proposal of Cllr. Brian McKenna,  seconded by Cllr. S. Conlon the minutes of SPC meeting held on 10th January, 2020, were approved.

2. Matters arising 
Cllr. S. Conlon asked that significant meetings like the SPC meeting and the Healthy Ireland meeting should not be scheduled at the same time as there were key members crossing over both meetings,   this was noted.

Cllr. B. McKenna asked if the €300k promised by the TII to repair alternative routes used when the Corracrin realignment was taking place had been received.   Grainne O’Brien stated that €190K had been approved by TII to date 


3. N2 Blackwater Bridge – Transport 
Gearoid McCarthy, MCC Engineer delivered a presentation to members on the N2 Blackwater Bridge.   Mr. McCarthy outlined that the Blackwater Bridge had been constructed in 1890’s and had been reinforced with concrete in 1980’s but the road was subject to flooding and was hydraulically inadequate and of poor structural condition.   Following inspection and assessment it was decided to upgrade the bridge,  in April 2017 Transport Infrastructure Ireland (Bridges) approved a Scheme Feasibility, Consultants were appointed and in March 2018 Accommodation Works agreed with Lakeland Dairies, St Macartan’s College, Circle K Service Station and Irish Water PS. Part VIII was approved in May 2018 .  The Main Contract was awarded to Fox Building & Civil Engineering and works.  Mr. McCarthy outlined the following list of constraints and challenges faced:-
· Maintaining two way traffic on Ne National Road:  12,000 AADT
· Restricted period for instream works – Inland Fisheries
· Weather Events – High Flood Levels in River
· Abnormal Loads – wide or heavy loads passing through the site
· Maintaining assess to Lakeland Dairies and Circle K facilities
· Facilitating bus collection and drop off for St. Macartan’s college
· Covid 19 – Site shutdown for seven weeks

Mr. McCarthy also highlighted the benefits of the scheme:-

· Greater Bridge Load Carrying capacity – in line with National Roads standard
· Road level raised by one metre to address future flood events
· Services across bridge laid under the footpath
· Provision made for future Cycle -way over bridge
· Improved parking for buses at school
· New controlled Pedestrian crossing
· New right turn lane at entrance of Lakeland Dairies
· Pre-cast Structure ensured higher quality control – better end product.

The Chairman and members thanked Mr. McCarthy for his very informative presentation.


4. Work Programme 2020 – Transport and Community
Patricia Monahan, Director of Services for Transport and Community outlined the Work Programme for 2020 as follows for the Transport and Community Divisions for Quarter 3 and Quarter 4:-

Other topics:
1. Community Funding Overview 2020 - Community
1. Leader & Peace Overview - Community 
1. LIS / CIS programme 2020 - Transport
1. CBGM / Reclaimed Asphalt Pilots 2020 - Transport
1. Active Travel & Climate Change Funding - Transport
1. PSCI – Bridge & Footpath Ratings for County Monaghan - Transport
1. Roads Defects App – Transport
1. Cycling Strategy - Community
It was suggested that a selection of the above topics would be presented in Q4 2020 and into 2021, as they became available.  
 
On the proposal of Cllr. B. McKenna,  seconded by Cllr. S. Conlon the work programme for Quarter 3 and 4 for Transport and Community SPC was agreed 




 
5. [bookmark: _Hlk52375158]Migrant Strategy – Community – Bernie Bradley
 
[bookmark: _Hlk52375223]Bernie Bradley, Social Inclusion Development Officer, MCC gave an overview of the Migrant Integration Strategy.   Ms. Bradley outlined the vision for Monaghan is one that celebrates the diversity of our communities.   A County where everyone who lives,  works and visits are valued, respected and supported to fully participate and contribute to their communities.   We aim to achieve this goal through collaboration  interagency working and promoting values of equality, dignity and inclusion.  The Migrant Integration Strategy was a joint initiative between Monaghan County Council/Equality Sub Group and Monaghan Integrated Development,  the Strategy was developed following public consultation by Allen McAdam and Dr Kathy Walsh Consultants.   The Strategy will build on the many successful initiatives and activities to support the migrant community in Monaghan to get involved in all aspects of community life in the county and we look forward to the new opportunities and relationships the implementation of Monaghan Migrant Integration Strategy will bring.

Ms. Bradley informed members that there were 160 different nationalities in the county, she outlined the barriers to integration, and also outlined the strategic goals and supporting actions contained in the Strategy.  Ms. Bradley also informed members that Brenda Clerkin had taken up the post of Integration Officer.

Then Chairman and members thanked Ms. Bradley for her comprehensive presentation.


6. N2 Major Road Schemes – Transport – Roisin Moore
Roisin Moore, Project Liaison Officer MCC Engineer delivered a presentation to members (see attached) on the N2 Ardee to Castleblayney and Clontibret to Border Road Schemes.   Ms Moore outlined that the N2 is a national primary road facilitating connectivity between Dublin, Derry and the northwest.  The proposed N2 schemes will upgrade approximately 32 km of the N2 between Ardee and Castleblayney and the Northern Ireland Border.  Ms. Moore outlined the policy, Scheme development to date, emerging preferred route corridors, proposed cross-section (Type 2 Dual Carriageway),  corridor features.  The Public Consultation No. 3.


What happens next –
Options Phase
· All Submissions received will be reviewed
· Draft Option Selection Report finalised
· Preferred Route Corridor and Option Selection Report Published – anticipated end 2020.

Planning Phase

· Surveys carried out with Preferred Route Corridor
· Preliminary Design of alignment, structures etc.
· Ongoing engagement with property owners
· Environmental Investigation
· Submission of proposed Preliminary Design, EIAR and CPO to ABP – 2022 (Subject to approvals)

The Chairman and members thanked Ms. Moore for her comprehensive presentation.

7. Age Friendly Strategy – Community – Bernie Bradley

Bernie Bradley, Social Inclusion Development Officer, MCC gave an overview of the  Age Friendly Strategy,  the second AF for County Monaghan which builds on the success of the first Strategy and introduces new actions that were identified during the public consultation with older people.   The actions in the Strategy are all aligned with the WHO themes of the Age Friendly programme.   A copy of the Strategy was circulated to members.  The Chairman and members thanked Ms. Bradley for her update on the Age Friendly Strategy.


8. AOB  and  Date of the next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting is scheduled for 1st December  2020, at 11.30 a.m.


This concluded the business of the meeting.



_________________________________            _____________________________
CHAIRPERSON						DATE
2

